
  

    
 

      
 
 

 
   

  
 

    
  

 
 

 
 
 

Summary: Unfounded Allegations of Misuse of Funds by a 
Tribal Non-Profit Organization 
Report Date: February 24, 2021 Report Number: 19-0660 

We investigated allegations that a tribal non-profit organization misused $50,000 it received for a 
3-day training conference. It received the funds from the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA) through 
a cooperative agreement. 

We did not find any evidence of misuse of funds or of false claims and determined the 
organization used the full amount of the cooperative agreement to cover costs associated with the 
training conference. 

This is a summary of an investigative report we issued to the BIA Director. 
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